

12 October 2018

Dear Resident/Business owner,

# Works alert - Nightworks - Friday 26 October to Sunday

### 28 October 2018

The Victorian Government is removing 13 dangerous level crossings on the Frankston line, and building a new train storage facility to improve safety, reduce congestion and run more trains, more often.

In 2019, work will start on the new Kananook Train Storage Facility and a new, modern Carrum station. In preparation for this construction, early works need to take place along the rail line, including on the track and overhead structures.

#### DAY AND NIGHT WORKS DURING OCTOBER

Works will take place between Friday 26 October to Sunday 28 October 2018.

### Activities taking place

- Construction activities will take place along the track at Station Street and Armstrongs Road in Seaford
- Work on signalling equipment
- Delivery, unloading equipment and storing new rail tracks
- Piling activities on the Quinn Street footbridge
- Relocation of underground utility service relocations between Station Street and Armstrongs Road

## What to expect

- New rail will be delivered and positioned along the rail line
- This work will be done during the day and at night and will generate some noise
- Construction personnel, vehicles and equipment will be on site

# How this will affect you

- Noise generated by the transportation and delivery of rail will be noticeable
- There will be lights on at the work site at night
- Armstrongs Road and Station Street, Seaford will be temporarily closed at the level crossing

#### **CONTACT US**

levelcrossings.vic.gov.au contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au 1800 105 105

Level Crossing Removal Authority, GPO Box 4509, Melbourne VIC 3001



Translation service – For languages other than English, please call 9280 0780 Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format.











Further details on detour retours will be provided. Thank you for your patience while we carry out these works. Please contact us on 1800 105 105 or <a href="mailto:contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au">contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au</a> if you have any questions about the works taking place, or would like more information about the project.

Kind regards, Seaford Level Crossing Removal Project Teams Ref No. 57/18